
 

 

 
 

2019 Officers 
President: Doug Ralston                                404-849-8376 

                                               dralston@mriwoodstock.com 

Vice President Tori Bray                               478-394-0848 

                                                                   eeigeb@aol.com 

Treasurer: Terry Carlyle                                706-654-1188 

                                                       wbcthc@windstrean.net 

Secretary: Kenlyn Sawyer                             404-867-3898 

                                                kenlyn_sawyer@yahoo.com 

National Director: Patricia Voyna                 678-523-0378  

                                                  pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Alternate Natl. Director – Steve Matthews   770-910-2500 

                                                     stevematthews@me.com 

2019 PST Appointees 
Chaplain: Jim Hollis                                     770-402-6074 

                                                          pem1jwh@gmail.com 

Wagon Masters: Wiley Bowman                  770-880-2151 

                                                          wileybow@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Voyna                678-523-0378 

                                                  pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Sunshine: Wanda Hollenbeck                       770-720-1539 

                                                       whollen241@gmail.com 

Historian: 
 

Directory Editor: Wayne Hollenbeck           770-710-1833 

             whollen241@gmail.com 

 Membership Committee: Tori Bray            478-394-0848 

                                                                 eeigeb@aol.com 

2020 Officers 
President:Wiley Bowman(C)770-880-2151,(H)770-646-3048  

                                                           wileybow@gmail.com 

Vice President Tori Bray                                478-394-0848 

                                                                    eeigeb@aol.com 

Treasurer: Terry Carlyle                                 706-654-1188 

                                                        wbcthc@windstrean.net 

Secretary: Kenlyn Sawyer                              404-867-3898 

                                                 kenlyn_sawyer@yahoo.com 

National Director: Patricia Voyna                  678-523-0378  

                                                   pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Alternate Natl. Director – Steve Matthews     770-910-2500 

                                                       stevematthews@me.com 

2020 PST Appointees 
Wagon Master: Terry Jones                          404-925-6440 

    tjcatering@gmail,com  

Sunshine Chair: Wanda Hollenbeck             770-324-2043 

                                                      whollen241@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Voyna                678-523-0378 

                                                 pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
Directory Editor: Wayne Hollenbeck           770-710-1833 

              whollen241@gmail.com 
Membership Chair: Beth Bennett                  404-317-1018 

                                                          bbenn10400@gmail.com 

Chaplain: Jim Hollis                                     770-402-6074 

                                                          pem1jwh@gmail.com 

FMCA National Officers 
President – Jon Walker                    fmcajon@icloud.com 
Sr V President – Rett Porter III      rett.porter@gmail.com 

Secretary – Gaye Young –                 gyoumg@fmca.com 

Treasurer – John Reynolds      

                            johnreynoldssr@renoldsironworks.com  

Future SEA (Southeast Area) Rally 
www.seafmca.org 

SEA President–Betty Duncan email:bettyhduncan@fmca.com 

SEA Georgia VP - Patricia Voyna pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

SEA Rally - Feb. 5-8, 2020 Lakeland, Florida   

Future FMCA International Convention  
Winter March 26-29, 2020 – Tucson, AZ 

Summer 2020 – August 26-29, Lincoln, Nebraska 

* Winter 2021 – Perry, GA 

* Summer 2021 – Gillette, WY or St, Paul, MN 
* Winter 2022 – Tucson, AZ 

* Summer 2022 – Lincoln, Nebr. or Sedalia, MO 

* Winter 2023 – Perry, GA 
* Summer 2023 – Sedalia, MO or Lincoln, Nebr. 

* Summer 2024 – Gillette, WY 

* Summer 2027 – Gillette, WY 

 
* = Contingent on successful contract negotiations. 
 

 

2020 RALLY HOSTS 
Wagon Master – Terry Jones 

 tjcatering@gmail,com 

404-925-6440 
* Weekend different from 1st weekend.    

**Special rally due to distance from Atlanta 
###Our Bylaws require members to host a rally. Ideally, three couples 

should be able to manage a great rally weekend.   

January 4 – Luncheon, Marietta Diner 

 Espositos 
 

February 1 – Luncheon, Peachtree Airport, Downwind Restaur 

 Moremans, Simons 

February 4 – Tuesday- Luncheon, Fred’s Market, Lakeland, FL 

 Voyna 
 

March 6-8  
  

April 3-5 –Holiday RV,  Chattanooga, TN 

 Jones, Castors 
 

May 1-3 – Renfo, KY w/extended trip to W.VA 

 Rankins, Ralstons, McCoys 
 

June 5-7 

July 3-5 

August 7-9 
 

September 4-6 – TBD  (possible Milledgeville) 

 Lori & Pat Thomas 
 

October 2-4 – Murphy, NC 

 Carlyle, Mallory, Hamiltons 
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November 6-8 – TBD 

 Grubas 
 

December 4-6 – TBD 

 Officers 

 
PRESIDENTS CORNER – December 2019 
By Doug Ralston  
 

It's hard for me to believe Christmas is just a little over a week 

from now and this is my last President's Corner before Wiley 

steps in to write this in the future.  I'm at a loss of words to 

express how grateful I am to have held your trust and support as 

your President.  In a time in which many RV clubs have 

suffered extreme loss of membership and even ceased to exist, 

Peach State Travelers has continued to grow.  This happens 

because of you, the members of the club and how you welcome 

new members, making them feel at home and enjoying the 

fellowship we have together.  
 

Wiley is already hard at work to ensure an even better future for 

PST.  Not only does he have an outstanding and experienced 

group of officers, he has also selected and secured very capable 

people to head the various committees.  Let's all show support to 

Wiley and the entire leadership team as well as the folks who 

will be hosting the various weekend rallies during 2020, making 

it a banner year! 
 

Last weekend we enjoyed a fun and diverse Christmas Rally.  

Camping at Fort Yargo State Park allowed for a primitive 

setting complete with campfires, etc.  We dined at a local eatery, 

attended a sellout play and on Saturday enjoyed a fabulous sit-

down dinner at the Carlyle's home.  I think we should refer to 

the house as an inn...what an inviting location, situated on a 

large farm, decorated beyond "Southern Living Standards" and 

food served piping hot (much of which was grown on the farm).  

A special thanks to Boyd & Terry for opening their home to all 

of us.  Also, Terry had assistance to pull everything together 

from Lovena Mallory, Kenlyn & Carole Sawyer. 

I sincerely wish everyone a safe and joyous Holiday Season.  I 

thank all of you and appreciate the Cracker Barrel gift card.  

That was totally unexpected and a true surprise. 

Merry Christmas, Doug   

 
 

 

NATIONAL DIRECTOR REPORT 
By Patricia Voyna 
 

The summer Convention site is now in Lincoln, Nebraska, 

August 26-29, 2020. It will be held at the Lancaster Event 

Center. It is recognized nationally with 5 interconnected 

buildings on 160 acres. This will make 34 states that FMCA 

have held Conventions. 
 

Don’t forget to register for the SEA (Southeast Area) Rally, 

February 5-8, 2020 in Lakeland, Florida. If you want to park 

next to someone, please send all registrations together.  

 

 

SECRETARY REPORT- December 2019 
By Kenlyn Sawyer 
 

The December 6 - 8, 2019 rally was held at the Ft. Yargo State 

Park in Winder, GA. Hosts were Boyd and Terri Carlyle, Doug 

and Brend Ralston and Carole and Kenlyn Sawyer.  There was a 

total of 33 people in attendance for the weekend.  Names of 

those in attendance are at the end of this report. 
 

President Doug Ralston opened the meeting on Saturday, 

December 7, 2019 for an abbreviated meeting for the 

installation of the officers and announcements.   
 

President Ralston acknowledged and honored the past presidents 

that were at the meeting:  Wayne Hollenbeck, Jim Repp, Boyd 

Carlyle, and Lovena Mallory. 
 

President Doug Ralston conducted the installation ceremony for 

the 2020 PST officers. 
 

The meeting was adjourned for fellowship and games. Thank 

you to Boyd and Terry Carlyle for opening their house to us for 

a great dinner Saturday.  Nobody went away hungry! 
 

President – Wiley Bowman 

Vice President – Tori Bray (in abstensia) 

Secretary – Kenlyn Sawyer 

Treasurer – Terry Carlyle 

National Director – Patricia Voyna 

Alternate National Director – Steve Matthews 
 

New President Wiley Bowman has appointed the following 

positions: 
 

Membership – Beth Bennett 

Wagon Master – Terri Jones 
 

Announcements were made for the upcoming rallies. 
 

Upcoming rallies: 
 

Saturday, January 4, 2020 - Marietta Diner, Marietta, GA – Bill 

and Margie Esposito   
 

The meeting was adjourned for fellowship and games. Thank 

you to Boyd and Terry Carlyle for opening their house to us for 

a great dinner and evening Saturday.  Nobody went away 

hungry! 
 

MEMBERS:  Bennett; Bowman; Carlyle; Cooke; Esposito; 

Hollenbeck; Jones; Mallory (1); Matthews; Ralston; Rankin; 

Richardson; Sawyer; Simons; Voyna; Young 
 

ALUM BY CAR:  Jim and Annabelle Repp 
 

GUEST BY CAR:  Joel and Linda Ash 

 

 



RALLY REPORT – December 2019 
By Doug Ralston 
 

A total of 33 people enjoyed a Holiday weekend allowing plenty 

to do yet providing ample time to relax in a rural setting of Fort 

Yargo State Park!  We had 12 RV's while others drove to the 

various events.  If I have the number correct, 28 people attend 

the Friday night dinner and play, 31 people attended dinner at 

the Carlyle's home and 18 folks gathered at the Ralston site for 

Sunday morning breakfast.  Those participating included: Beth 

Bennett; Wiley Bowman; Boyd & Terry Carlyle; TJ & Ginny 

Cooke; Bill & Margie Esposito; Wayne & Wanda Hollenbeck; 

Dennis & Terri Jones; Lovena Mallory (Cecil was not able to 

attend due to a cold); Steve & Debbie Matthews; Doug & 

Brenda Ralston; Dan & Margie Rankin; Gene & Beth 

Richardson; Kenlyn & Carole Sawyer; Alan & Debra Simons; 

Marvin & Patricia Voyna; Ted & Darlene Young; Jim & 

Annabell Repp (alums) and Joel & Linda (special guest of the 

Carlyle's). 
 

Many folks arrived to the campground on Thursday, so the 

group decided to venture out to a seafood 

restaurant.  The food was good and we were 

even sitting in an area with the following sign 

posted. The desserts were to die for, just ask 

Beth Bennett and Al & Debra Simons - they split 

one three ways and were still full! 
 

Friday was a open day until we all drove to the Friends 

American Grill in Winder.  The staff took very good care of us 

and following dinner we made our way to the Community 

Theatre to see the live "sold-out" performance of "The Best 

Christmas Pageant Ever".  The play was fun to watch and pulled 

a lot of laughter out of the audience.   The conclusion of the 

story was very touching and well done. 
 

Saturday was another open day until 4:00 PM (exactly when the 

UGA vs LSU ballgame was to begin).  We drove to the 

Carlyle's to find a home decorated to the nines!  I think every 

room was decorated and it must have taken Terry two months to 

put everything together.  Dinner was ready when we arrived and 

people gathered out of the enclosed back porch, dining room, 

foyer and breakfast room to eat.  I won't even try to tell you how 

good the food was, how plentiful it was.  Country steak, ham, 

potatoes, green beans, corn, casseroles, fruit salad, rolls, 

multiple desert selections...I could go on but I'll leave it that if 

anyone was still hungry it was their own fault! 
 

Following dinner, Doug installed the newly elected officers into 

their new roles after which Wiley shared a few thoughts with the 

group.  Terri Jones, our new Wagon Master, reviewed the 

upcoming events and a board she plans to have at all the rallies, 

making it easier for people to see what months are still needing 

hosts. 
 

Then the fun really began as Terry Carlyle led us in some 

games.  First, she had little known facts about each of us and 

had the group attempt to match a fact with a specific person.  

Little did we know that TJ Cooke attended Woodstock way 

back in the '60's in New York or that Dan Rankin met Ranger 

Doug or Wiley holds a degree in Biology. Following this 

educational game, we were divided into two teams or groups.  

I'm not sure if the object was to see which group could be the 

loudest or to see how close members of the same group would 

come to grabbing things from the member sitting next to them.  

Actually, small gifts were embedded in a plastic wrap ball and 

each person was to unwrap the plastic wrap until a gift was 

freed.  As the game progressed (we were timed by a person 

sitting next to rolling dice until doubles appeared and then the 

ball & dice were passed to the next folks) people became much 

more aggressive just to win a post-it pad, candy cane, etc.  It 

was really a lot of fun.  
 

Sunday morning, 18 people came by the Ralston site for muffins 

& sausage/biscuits'.  The temperature was in the low 40's but 

thanks to Dennis Jones, we had a good fire burning in the pit.  

People didn't mind the chill in the air and enjoyed talking with 

each other.  No one seemed to be in any rush to leave and 

reported how much they enjoyed the weekend. 

 

 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT – December 2019 
By Wanda Hollenbeck 
 

12-4 

Rec call from Mary Ann with update. Al is in St. 

Joseph with an infection and a white blood count 

was 2400 now down 1400. On i/v antibiotics so he can get 

better. Don't know when he can go home. 

Keep them in your prayers. 

 

 

TREASURES’S REPORT November 2019 
By: Terry Carlyle 
 

Beginning Balance    08/02/2019          $1,716.05 
  

    Receipts:  

              August Rally                          5.59 

 October Rally  158.65               
  

     Disbursements: 
 

Ending Balance       11-06-2019      $1,880.29 

  

Birthdays  
 

12-04 – Patricia Voyna 

12-17 – Darlene Young 

12-22 – TJ Cooke 

12-26 – Debbie Carmack 

12-26 – David Stainback 

12-27 – Mary Ann Miller  
12-31 – Susie Hamilton 

 

Anniversaries 
 

12-06 – Ed & Libba Gruba  
12-07 – Don & Donna Loudermilk 

12-13 – Phil & Julia Newton 

12-16 – Jim & Barb Watson 

12-20 – Tom & Tricia Tripp 

12-26 – David & Myra Stainback 

 



Please correct your Directory 
We have only cell phones.  Wayne - 770-710-1833 & Wanda 

770-324-2043 
 

Thanks.  Wanda Hollenbeck 

 

Editors Note 
 

Seems I had something wrong in this newsletter for 11 months 

this year and 12 months last year. Who will be the first to 

contact me with what was wrong, gets something special. (not 

the one who pointed it out tome – you know who you are) 
 

 
 

Should ST tires be outlawed 
Chinese bombs need to be outlawed.  ”large numbers demands 

an improvement in the tire quality with an update and upgrade 

in the performance standards required by DOT, there will only 

be improvements on a small number of models that offer ST 

tires with more Reserve Load or offer actual LT tires. filing a 

complaint on a tire failure to NHTSA? Or written a letter to 

the  Administrator of NHTSA? Here’s the address: U.S. 

Department of Transportation, 1200 New Jersey Avenue 

SE,  Washington, DC 20590. 
 

 

 

Stole from Steve Matthews 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa 
For all you campers out there...you 

know who you are... 

As I sit in my Thermals, the wife 

in her robe, We live in our 5th 

wheel, we call our abode. 

With the weather turning colder, and no snow on the ground 

We figured ole Santa would still come around. 

With no slant roof to land on, No chimney to slide, 

Santa has for RV'ers, customized his ride. 

He cruises up in a sleigh flashing Bling, 

He knocks on the door, and gives us a ring. 

Instead of TV's, radio's and clocks, 

He brings what we need, a new set of Chocks. 

He sets down his bag, and twinkles his nose, 

He pulls out sanitizer and a new flex waste hose. 

He climbs back in his sleigh, and chimes with a laugh, 

He circles the RV, giving it a bath. 

As he soars into the sky, and deep out of sight, 

Merry Christmas Full timers and have a peaceful night. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 



Hanukkah 
(from sundown to sundown of the following dates) 

Dec. 22-Dec. 30 

The Festival of Lights 
Hanukkah, the "Festival of Lights," starts on the 25th day of 

the Jewish calendar month of Kislev and lasts for eight days and 

nights. In 2016, Hanukkah begins at sundown on December 24. 

With blessings, games, and festive foods, Hanukkah celebrates 

the triumphs--both religious and military--of ancient Jewish 

heroes. 

Hanukkah is a relatively minor holiday in the Jewish year. In the 

United States, however, its closeness to Christmas has brought 

greater attention to Hanukkah and its gift-giving tradition. Amid 

the ever-growing flood of Christmas advertising, it may seem 

especially fitting that the Hanukkah story tells of Jewish culture 

surviving in a non-Jewish world. 

The Hanukkah Story 
Nearly 2,200 years ago, the Greek-Syrian ruler Antiochus 

IV tried to force Greek culture upon peoples in his territory. 

Jews in Judea - now Israel- were forbidden their most im 

portant religious practices as well as study of the Torah. 

Although vastly outnumbered, religious Jews in the region took 

up arms to protect their community and their religion. Led by 

Mattathias the Hasmonean, and later his son Judah the 

Maccabee, the rebel armies became known as the Maccabees. 

After three years of fighting, in the year 3597, or about 165 

B.C.E., the Maccabees victoriously reclaimed the temple on 

Jerusalem's Mount Moriah. Next they prepared the temple for 

rededication -- in Hebrew, Hanukkah means "dedication." In the 

temple they found only enough purified oil to kindle the temple 

light for a single day. But miraculously, the light continued to 

burn for eight days. 

The Menorah 
The lighting of the menorah, known in Hebrew as 

the hanukiya, is the most important Hanukkah 

tradition. A menorah is a candlestand with nine 

branches. Usually eight candles - one for each 

day of Hanukka - are of the same height, with a 

taller one in the middle, the shamash ("servant"), 

which is used to light the others. Each evening of 

Hanukkah, one more candle is lit, with a special 

blessing. 

The menorah symbolizes the burning light in the 

temple, as well as marking the eight days of the Hanukkah 

festival. Some say it also celebrates the light of freedom won by 

the Maccabees for the Jewish people. 

The Dreidel 
Long a favorite Hanukkah toy, the dreidel once had a serious 

purpose. When the Syrians forbid study of the Torah, Jews who 

studied in secret kept spinning tops "sivivons, or dreidels"on 

hand. This way, if they were found studying, they could quickly 

pretend that they had only been playing. 

Outside of Israel, a dreidel has the Hebrew letters "nun," 

"gimel," "hay," and "shin" on its four sides. These letters stand 

for "Nes gadol haya sham," which means, "A great miracle 

happened there," referring to Israel. An Israeli dreidel has the 

letter "pay" rather than "shin." This stands for "poh," meaning 

"here"a great miracle happened here." 

The Hebrew letters also represent Yiddish words that tell how to 

play the dreidel game. Each player starts with the same amount 

of candies, chocolate coins (gelt), or other tokens, and puts one 

in a pot. Players take turns spinning the dreidel, waiting to see 

which letter lands face up. Nun is for "nisht," do nothing. Gimel 

is for "gants," take the whole pot. Hay is for "halb," take half. 

Shin is for "shtel," add to the pot. The game ends when a single 

player wins all the tokens. 

Hanukkah Foods 
Many traditional Hanukkah foods are cooked in oil, in 

remembrance of the oil that burned in the temple. In the United 

States, the most widespread Hanukkah food is latkes, or potato 

pancakes, a custom that may have developed in Eastern Europe. 

In Israel, the favorite Hanukkah food is sufganiya, a kind of 

jelly donut cooked in oil. Israelis eat sufganiyot for more than a 

month before the start of Hanukkah. 

Eating dairy products, especially cheese, is another Hanukkah 

tradition. This is done in memory of the Jewish heroine Judith, 

who according to legend saved her village from Syrian 

attackers. Judith fed wine and cheese to the Syrian general 

Holofernes until he became so drunk that he fell to the ground. 

She then seized his sword and cut off his head, which she 

brought back to her village in a basket. The next morning, 

Syrian troops found the headless body of their leader and fled in 

terror. —By Holly Hartman 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Counseling 
After 35 years of marriage, a husband and wife came for 

counseling. When asked what the problem was, the wife went 

into a tirade listing every problem they had ever had in the years 

they had been married. 

On and on and on: neglect, lack of intimacy, emptiness, 

loneliness, feeling unloved and unlovable, an entire laundry list 

of unmet needs she had endured. 

Finally, after allowing this for a sufficient length of time, the 

therapist got up, walked around the desk and after asking the 

wife to stand, he embraced and kissed her long and passionately 

as her husband watched - with a raised eyebrow. The woman 

shut up and quietly sat down as though in a daze. 

The therapist turned to the husband and said, "This is what your 

wife needs at least 3 times a week. Can you do this?" 

"Well, I can drop her off here on Mondays and Wednesdays, but 

on Fridays, I fish." 

https://www.infoplease.com/calendar-holidays/calendars/jewish-calendar
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/religion/christian/general/christmas
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/people/history/ancient-middle-east/antiochus-iv
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/people/history/ancient-middle-east/antiochus-iv
https://www.infoplease.com/world/countries/israel
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/religion/judaism/info/torah
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/religion/bios/judaism/maccabees-jewish-family
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/arts/language/linguistics/yiddish-language
https://www.infoplease.com/encyclopedia/religion/bible/apocrypha/judith


RV Quick Tips 

Don’t use Magic Eraser on these! 
Plenty of RVers love those Magic Eraser 

cleaners. All around the rig they can be 

handy for quick cleaning – some even use 

the Magic Eraser mops for awning 

cleaning. But here are five things 

you shouldn’t use them on: 

1.Stone countertops: It removes the 

protective seal on your stone countertops. Without that 

protective seal, your stone could be vulnerable to scratches, 

stains and other forms of permanent damage. 

What To Use Instead: Use my easy-to-make homemade granite 

cleaner and a microfiber cloth to wipe down stone countertops. 

This combo will keep your stone countertops clean, shiny, and 

protected! 

2.Nonstick cookware: Nonstick coating can scratch easily, 

especially if you clean it with abrasive materials like a Magic 

Eraser. Once a nonstick pan is scratched, the chemicals from the 

nonstick coating can get absorbed into your food. Instead, hand 

wash nonstick pans with a soft sponge and a bit of dish soap. If 

you have a really stubborn mess on your hands, use a bit of 

baking soda to help loosen it up. 

What To Use Instead: Hand wash your nonstick pans with a soft 

sponge and a bit of dish soap. If you have a really stubborn mess 

on your hands, use a bit of baking soda to help loosen it up. 

3.Stainless steel: As durable as it is, cleaning it with a Magic 

Eraser it will likely end up leaving small scratches on the 

surface. Instead, use Barkeepers Friend and a soft, wet sponge. 

What To Use Instead: Clean stainless steel pots and pans with 

Barkeepers Friend and a soft, wet sponge. 

4.Electronic screens: These need to be cleaned super gently to 

avoid scratching them. That means that Magic Erasers are a big 

no-no for cleaning screens! 

What To Use Instead: Clean the screens of your electronics with 

my homemade screen cleaner solution and a clean microfiber 

cloth. 

5.The tow car (or truck): Sure, this oughta be a no-brainer, but 

just to be on the safe side …. Vehicle paint has a protective 

coating which helps protect the paint and makes your car easier 

to clean. But a Magic Eraser can rub right through that 

protective coating down to the paint easily! You can use a 

Magic Eraser to remove particularly stubborn bugs from the 

front end of your car, but just make sure to be conscious of how 

much force you are using. 

What To Use Instead: Washing your car by hand is usually the 

safest way to clean it. especially if you do it using microfiber 

cloths. But if that’s not your thing, you can always take it 

through a touchless or soft-touch car wash! 

 

 

Car Jacking? 
An elderly Florida lady did her shopping 

and, upon returning to her car, found four 

males in the act of leaving with her vehicle. 

She dropped her shopping bags and drew 

her handgun, proceeding to scream at the 

top of her lungs, “I have a gun, and I know 

how to use it! Get out of the car!”. The four 

men didn't wait for a second threat. They 

got out and ran like mad. The lady, 

somewhat shaken, then proceeded to load 

her shopping bags into the back of the car and got into the 

driver’s seat. She was so shaken that she could not get her key 

into the ignition. She tried and tried, and then she realized why. 

It was for the same reason she had wondered why there was a 

football, a Frisbee and two 12-packs of beer in the front seat. A 

few minutes later, she found her own car parked four or five 

spaces farther down. She loaded her bags into the car and drove 

to the police station to report her mistake. The sergeant to whom 

she told the story couldn't stop laughing. He pointed to the other 

end of the counter, where four pale men were reporting a car 

jacking by a mad, elderly woman described as white, less than 

five feet tall, glasses, curly white hair, and carrying a large 

handgun. No charges were filed. 

The moral of the story? If you’re going to have a senior 

moment… make it memorable. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Greetings all! 

Please join us for January PST rally on Sat, 

Jan 4th at the Marietta Diner on Cobb Pkwy in 

Marietta, GA at noon. $1 rally fee per person will be 

collected. Cost of meals: going dutch with extensive 

menu to choose from. Please RSVP hosts Bill & 

Margie Esposito via email: mespos@bellsouth.net. 

Although we asked for a “show of hands” at last 

rally, we are needing an RSVP please. Kindly reply 

by Jan 2nd. Seating for group will be in dining area 

to the left upon entering inside diner. Thank you! 
 

https://www.onegoodthingbyjillee.com/homemade-granite-cleaner/
https://www.onegoodthingbyjillee.com/homemade-granite-cleaner/
https://www.onegoodthingbyjillee.com/diy-screen-cleaner/
https://www.ecloth.com/collections/auto#5c2a631b53206
https://www.ecloth.com/collections/auto#5c2a631b53206
mailto:mespos@bellsouth.net


 

 

SEA Rally 
Tuesday February 4, 2020 Luncheon 

Lakeland, Florida 

  
2120 Harden Blvd. Lakeland, FL 

863-603-7080 

(Pippin Rd West to Harden Blvd North) 
Fred's Market Restaurant 
Fred's Market Restaurant serves up a special taste of farm-to-plate freshness, on our MarketTableTM. Our food is slowly cooked in a 

natural and unprocessed way, served in a cozy atmosphere full of warmth and fun. We don't compromise on quality or character 

whether it's the ingredients in our dishes or the attitudes of our people. It's southern comfort that's pure and hearty all the way to the 

core and it's all found at Fred's Market Restaurant 

Slow Food, Fast. 

The JOHNSON FAMILY Story 

Elton and Evelyn Johnson established a Plant City Tradition of FAMILY DINING & SOUTHERN 
HOSPITALITY in 1954. It began with a gas station where Evelyn would cook family meals for 
her husband and children. It wasn't long before friends and passers-by would show up to enjoy 
her SOUTHERN COOKIN' and GENEROUS HOSPITALITY. Eventually, with the help of Aunt 
Evie and Aunt Pearlie in the kitchen, the gas station was converted to the first Johnson's 
Restaurant. 
 

Fred and his wife, Tammy carried forward the same TRADITIONS in 1998, opening the first 
Fred's Market Restaurant on site at the State Farmer's Market resulting in fresh produce at their 

fingertips. So began the legacy of SLOW FOOD, FAST. In 2003, Grandpa's BBQ recipes were revived by grandson Owen 
Johnson, who perfected the rubs and serves up authentic sauces at Johnson Barbeque next door in Plant City. 
Today the LEGACY continues of SERVIN' IT UP SOUTHERN with their sons, Owen and Michael Johnson. Their strong 
emphasis on FAMILY HERITAGE, VALUES and good ole' SOUTHERN CUISINE has contributed to making each Fred's 
Market Restaurant and Johnson Barbeque a place where friends, family and community can 
come together and connect, enjoying our food cooked slow and served fast. 
 

We thank you for choosing Fred's Market Restaurant and hope you and 
your family ENJOY our family's dishes, because it is our passion to serve 
you fresh, healthy and great tasting meals! 
 

Slow food, FAST  
11:30 Tuesday February 4, 2020 
 

RSVP  (PST-Rally Fee $1.00 per couple)     All Georgia is welcome to join us. Party time 
Patricia Voyna  pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com  or text 678-523-0378 

mailto:pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com
http://www.fredsmarket.com/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From 

Patricia Voyna 

PO Box 1315 

Conyers, GA 30012-1315 

PST Newsletter – December 2019 

IN GOD WE TRUST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 


